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Since he had nothing to do in the afternoon, Lin Yi prepared to return to 
Jiuzhou Pavilion to work on Chip 3.0. 

Director Shen’s research could make progress at any time. 

He had to hold on tight on his side. He could not drag down the 
development of the lithography machine. 

Ring! 

Lin Yi’s phone rang. It was a call from Liang Ruoxu. 

“You still have the cheek to call me?” Lin Yi said. 

“Huh? Why would I be embarrassed to call you?” 

“I was halfway through my pleasurable experience and you got me 
kicked out. I really admire you.” 

“Have a conscience. Ever since the reopening, I haven’t interfered when 
you went there yourself, right?” 

“Then why did you bother me yesterday?” 

“Yanyan has learned some bad things from you. How dare you say 
that?” 

“What’s wrong with that? Life only runs for a few decades. Don’t you 
have to try everything? It’s just a special massage parlor and spa. 
What’s wrong with that?” 

“Speak louder. You’re on loudspeaker. Uncle Chen happens to be 
beside me. Let him hear what you’re doing with his daughter.” 

“Damn, why are the two of you together?” 
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“The R&D center had the ribbon-cutting ceremony in the morning. After 
that, Uncle Chen and I came back together.” Liang Ruoxu said, “Are you 
free? Come over now. Uncle Chen wants to have a meal with you.” 

“Okay, where are you guys?” 

“At the office cafeteria.” 

“You’re eating at the office cafeteria? That’s a little degrading. Let’s go to 
my Peninsula Hotel.” 

“Try your best to avoid any trouble and just come over quickly. Uncle 
Chen is waiting for you.” 

“Sure.” 

Lin Yi wasn’t interested in idle chit-chat, but he still had to meet Chen 
Yan’s father. 

Turning the car around, Lin Yi drove to Liang Ruoxu’s unit and met Chen 
Shunjie in the canteen. 

Chen Shunjie’s appearance was similar to what Lin Yi had expected. He 
had a medium build, wore glasses, and had short hair. He gave off a 
refreshing feeling. 

“You must be Lin Yi. It’s been so long, and I’m finally seeing you in 
person.” 

Seeing Lin Yi, Chen Shunjie extended his hand to greet him. 

“Director Chen, hello.” 

“Director Chen, you’re treating me like an outsider.” 

“That’s not true.” Lin Yi chuckled. “I’m just a businessman. I have to 
avoid any sudden accusations.” 

“Haha…” 



Chen Shunjie smiled. “Kid, you know quite a lot. Don’t worry, there are 
no outsiders here. If you’re not afraid that I’ll take advantage of you, just 
call me Uncle Chen like Little Mi does.” 

“Then I won’t stand on ceremony with you.” 

“Come on, don’t stand there. Let’s eat first.” 

“Okay.” 

The dining venue was in a single room in the canteen where the chef 
had set up a private kitchen. 

Although the decor was not great, the taste was definitely good. 

“Why isn’t Chen Yan here?” Lin Yi asked after sitting down. 

“The R&D center just opened today, so they are scoping out nearby 
restaurants. Hence, they didn’t join us,” Liang Ruoxu said. 

Lin Yi nodded and did not say anything else. 

“By the way, I have something for you this time.” 

With that, Chen Shunjie handed a brown paper document bag to Lin Yi. 

“Hmm? What is it?” 

“You’ll know when you see it.” 

Lin Yi opened the brown paper bag, revealing a red-covered ID. 

“Hm? Secretary-General of the Medical Association?” 

“It’s a position.” Chen Shunjie said. 

“You’ve done so much for Huaxia. I don’t have anything to thank you for, 
so I got you this. Although it’s just a position, it’s not just for show. It has 
real power, but you don’t have to hold any position. Therefore, it won’t 
waste your time.” 



Originally, Chen Shunjie wanted to make this matter public and further 
increase Lin Yi’s reputation. 

However, because of Shen Shuyi’s advice, he gave up on this plan. 

Looking at the ID in his hand, Lin Yi felt that Chen Shunjie was very 
sincere. 

After all, this was a document with real power. It was not just for show. 

“Thank you, Uncle Chen.” 

“There’s no need to be so polite. You deserve it. Compared to what 
you’ve done, my work is nothing,” Chen Shunjie said. 

“By the way, your businesses are now focused on the Internet and the 
technology industry. Do you have any plans to develop physical 
products?” 

“Does Uncle Chen want me to enter the pharmaceutical industry?” 

Chen Shunjie nodded noncommittally. “Your ability is obvious to all. I can 
still help you from above. It’s a good time to do it now since if you wait a 
few more years I might retire. By then, I don’t know if the higher-ups will 
continue to support you.” 

Lin Yi was a little emotional. When people reached a certain level, even 
if they didn’t want to earn money, someone would put money in their 
pockets. 

As the saying goes, the rich get richer and the poor get poorer. 

“Hahaha… let me think.” 

Lin Yi’s answer was within Liang Ruoxu’s expectations. 

Lin Yi didn’t value money that much. He wasn’t like ordinary people. 

“Are you unwilling to do it?” Chen Shunjie asked, but he was not angry. 



“I know Uncle Chen is doing this for my own good, but my timeline might 
not allow it,” Lin Yi said. 

“I can’t spend all my time on pharmaceutical research. If I leave it to 
others to manage, it will be difficult for me to grow it to become a world-
class company.” 

With that, Lin Yi paused. “Secondly, the tallest tree attracts the wind. I 
still want to be free. I’ll hand to torture myself with the photolithography 
machine for the time being.” 

“Lin Yi is used to being lazy. If he were to sit in the office obediently, he 
would fall sick in less than two days,” Liang Ruoxu tried to smooth things 
over. 

“Tsk tsk tsk, you know me best.” Lin Yi said. 

“Although I don’t am not looking to do this for the time being, I’ll still help 
if you encounter any problems in the research and development of future 
medicine. Instead of establishing a new company, it’ll be better to 
nurture multiple firms. Otherwise, it will involve new interests, which is 
obviously not a good thing.” 

“Kid, you’re still young, but you’ve seen through these things quite 
thoroughly.” Chen Shunjie said. 

“In that case, I won’t force you. But if you change your mind, you can call 
me anytime. If I can give you the green light, I’ll sign it.” 

“Thank you, Uncle Chen.” 

“By the way, the R&D center is developing a blood clotting drug. I heard 
that there’s been a breakthrough. Do you know anything about the 
situation here?” 

“I knew about this the last time I went to the research and development 
center,” Lin Yi said. 



“I’ve already sorted out the general formula. I’ll let the people below 
handle the experimental proofing stage.” 

“You got it out so quickly?” 

“This medicine is different from those that treat rare diseases. There’s a 
lot of information to refer to, so it doesn’t take long.” 

“That’s good.” Chen Shunjie said. 

“The prices of these thrombus-solving drugs on the market are generally 
high, while the treatment effect is limited. We need a new drug to break 
the market stalemate.” 

“Alright, after dinner, Lin Yi and I will go to the research and 
development center and settle this matter.” 

Lin Yi glanced at Liang Ruoxu. She immediately agreed on his behalf? 

‘You’re quite the mediator.’ 
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“Then I’ll have to trouble the two of you, but don’t delay any of your more 
important matters.” 

“Of course not. This is a good thing for the country and the people. It’s 
what we should do.” 

With Liang Ruoxu around, the meal was very harmonious. 

During the meal, Lin Yi and Chen Shunjie discussed many questions 
about both Huaxian and clinical medicine. 

Lin Yi’s knowledge shocked Chen Shunjie. 

Not only did they feel that he was no match for him, but even the old 
pedants in the academy would probably feel inferior to Lin Yi. 



“Alright, it’s about time. I still have to return to Yanjing later, so I won’t 
chat with you guys anymore.” 

Liang Ruoxu looked at his watch. “Uncle Chen, stay for a few more days 
before you leave. It’s not easy for you to find to come here. You can give 
us some guidance.” 

“Little girl.” Chen Shunjie chuckled and said, “I watched you grow up, yet 
you’re still pretending.” 

Liang Ruoxu smiled. “No, I’m being sincere.” 

“Let’s talk about it later. There are still many things I have to deal with in 
Yanjing. Yanyan might have to stay in Zhonghai for a few days, so I’ll 
have to trouble you to take care of her.” 

“We’re like biological sisters. What’s the trouble?” Liang Ruo lowered her 
head. “Uncle Chen, I’ll send you to the airport.” 

“No need. Just ask the driver to send me there,” Chen Shunjie said. “Go 
do your business.” 

“Then I won’t stand on ceremony with Uncle Chen.” 

“No problem.” 

Before he left, Chen Shunjie patted Lin Yi’s shoulder and said earnestly, 
“Young man, do your best. I think highly of you. As long as you’re 
careful, you’ll definitely do well in the future.” 

“Thank you, Uncle Chen.” 

“Alright, you two go ahead. I’ll take my leave first,” Chen Shunjie said. 
“We’re not outsiders, so there’s no need to send me off.” 

Walking out of the cafeteria, the two of them watched Chen Shunjie get 
into the car and watch him leave. 



“Let’s go. Let’s go to the R&D center and settle the matter regarding the 
new medicine,” Liang Ruoxu said. “Uncle Chen places a lot of 
importance on this matter, so let’s not drag it out.” 

Compared to Lin Yi, Liang Ruoxu was more observant. Seeing that 
Chen Shunjie cared a lot about this matter, she immediately proposed 
this. 

Otherwise, with Lin Yi’s carefree personality, who knew how long it 
would drag on? 

“It’s such a small matter, I’ll go,” Lin Yi said, “Don’t worry about it.” 

“Hmph, at least you still have a conscience,” Liang Ruoxu said. “Since 
you don’t need me, I’ll go back to the office.” 

“Go, go. I’ll go take a look.” 

“Drive slowly.” 

“Got it. Don’t worry.” 

After leaving the courtyard, Lin Yi drove to the research and 
development center. 

Although it was already past two in the afternoon, he could still imagine 
the lively scene in the morning. 

Lin Yi drove around the parking lot a few times and realized that all the 
parking spaces were already occupied. 

Some SUVs had already taken up the places on the side of the area. 
After circling for a while, he still could not find a place to park. 

“What the f*ck is going on? Why is it so…” 

Lin Yi stopped mid-sentence. 

This was because he saw a red-labeled Civic parked not far away. Then, 
he looked at the license plate. 



“Huh? Isn’t that Li Chuhan’s Type-R? Is she here too?” 

After confirming that it was Li Chuhan’s car, Lin Yi stopped the car next 
to hers. 

Blocking someone else’s car was definitely immoral, but blocking Li 
Chuhan’s car was not a problem. 

When he arrived at the building, he could see many people entering and 
exiting. 

Holding his phone, Lin Yi called Zhao Wen. 

“What’s going on today? Why are there so many people at the research 
center?” 

“We officially listed today. Some universities and famous hospitals have 
sent people over to visit and get a learning experience,” Zhao Wen said. 

“Did you come to the R&D center?” 

“Yes, I dropped by. Are you coming?” 

“I didn’t. If I went there, you’ll end up tricking me.” 

“Sister, your mentality is really bad. Where did you go after swallowing a 
bottle of pills in one go?” 

“Scram, scram, scram. You were the one who made me do it,” Zhao 
Wen said. “The people who came over should be on the sixth floor. If 
you have something to do, just head over there.” 

“Talk to you later. I’ll invite you out for a drink when I have time… Beep 
beep beep…” 

“F*ck, what kind of person is she? She hung up before I finished 
speaking.” 

Lin Yi took the elevator and went straight to the sixth floor. 



Just as he reached the back door of the laboratory, she heard voices 
coming from inside. 

Lin Yi looked inside through the glass of the back door. 

He realized that there were 40 to 50 people standing inside. They were 
consisted of all ages and were standing there quietly, listening to Miller 
explain his pharmacology knowledge and the results of his research 
back then. 

Lin Yi rubbed his chin in envy. 

There was no better occasion than this to show off. 

Lin Yi looked around the crowd again and found Li Chuhan and Qiao 
Xin. 

Qiao Xin listened attentively and nodded repeatedly. 

However, everyone who had been to school knew that this was the most 
obvious clinical symptom of a bad student. 

No matter what the teacher said, they would just nod. 

However, Li Chuhan was different. Her expression was as calm as 
water, and sometimes he would frown slightly. 

When she showed such an expression, it meant that she had doubts in 
her heart. 

Other than that, Lin Yi didn’t expect Yan Ci to be here too. 

However, at this moment, the cameraman beside her had changed and 
was now seriously filming the situation inside. 

Lin Yi thought about it. Liang Ruoxu probably didn’t know that Yan Ci 
would come, or else she wouldn’t have asked him to come alone. 

After locking onto Li Chuhan and Qiao Xin, Lin Yi looked around again, 
but he couldn’t find Chen Yan. 



Hence, he walked forward and arrived at the back door of another 
laboratory. 

He realized that there were 40 to 50 people here as well. All of them 
were very young, and not even as old as him. They held pens and 
notebooks as they listened attentively. Chen Yan and the other two were 
among them. The main speaker was the second-in-command of the 
research and development center, Yushi Mitsui. 

Her appearance was similar to Qiao Xin’s. 

No matter what the speaker said, she just nodded. 

Otherwise, if others nodded but she didn’t, she would seem out of place. 
After seeing where Chen Yan and the others were, Lin Yi returned to the 
laboratory and prepared to look for Li Chuhan first. 

About ten minutes later, Miller said, 

“I’ve already explained the situation in the laboratory to everyone. If you 
have any questions you don’t understand, you can ask me.” 

As soon as she finished speaking, everyone relaxed, especially Qiao 
Xin. She felt as comfortable as if she had had just visited Huaqing Lake. 

It seemed that a lecture of this level was too out of reach for a bad 
student like Qiao Xin. 

Some big shots in the industry were already surrounding Miller and 
asking questions. 

Li Chuhan was also highly sought after. 

As one of the most outstanding cardiovascular specialists in Zhonghai, Li 
Chuhan’s ability was unquestionable. 

However, most of the people who came to talk to her were men, which 
made Li Chuhan a little impatient. 

After class, Lin Yi pushed the door open and walked toward Li Chuhan. 



“Beauty, can I have your WeChat?” 
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Li Chuhan frowned. 

After all, the other people were only asking about medical matters. Why 
did this guy come up to ask for her WeChat? 

“I don’t need to…” 

Halfway through his sentence, Li Chuhan realized that the person who 
spoke was Lin Yi. 

Her expression was immediately filled with surprise and joy. 

She never thought that she would meet him here. 

Qiao Xin quietly stood to the side and smiled at the two of them. 

Brother Lin was too good at flirting. 

No woman could stand it. 

Seeing Lin Yi enter, all the female doctors present looked sideways. 

Although many of them were old, it did not stop them from admiring 
handsome men. 

Yan Ci, who was standing at the side, glanced at Lin Yi several times. 

She felt that this person’s figure and voice were very familiar, as if she 
had seen him somewhere before. 

Suddenly, Yan Ci remembered that this man looked very similar to the 
male streamer whom she had met at the garrison area. 

She wondered if he was the same person. 



At the same time, Li Chuhan took out his phone and pretended to let Lin 
Yi scan it. 

This way, no one would pursue him. 

“Do you have time for dinner tonight?” 

“Okay.” Li Chuhan nodded without hesitation. 

Seeing Lin Yi suddenly appear, the other male doctors’ eyes were filled 
with envy and jealousy. 

Where did this guy come from? 

Also, wasn’t Director Li from Huashan Hospital famous for being cold 
and aloof? How could she give out her WeChat so casually? 

Moreover, she wanted to have a meal with him? 

If they had been braver, would that have worked too? 

“Um, Director Li, can I add you on WeChat?” A tall and thin man said, “If 
it’s possible, I want to treat you to a meal too.” 

“I’m too busy these days. I might not have time.” 

Puff! 

Qiao Xin suppressed her laughter. Please have some self-awareness! 

Be it in terms of knowledge, ability, or looks, you and Brother Lin are not 
on the same level. 

How could he get Director Li’s WeChat? 

Lin Yi shrugged. “I’m really sorry, I beat you to it.” 

The tall man stood aside resentfully and muttered, “Is being handsome 
really that impressive?” 



Lin Yi looked at Li Chuhan. “You should be fine here, right? Are you 
leaving now?” 

“Uh-huh.” 

“Chuhan, is this your friend?” 

Just as Lin Yi was about to leave with Li Chuhan, a short-haired man 
walked toward them. 

The short-haired man was dressed very well, and his clothes were very 
professional. He walked over with a refined aura. 

“My old colleague.” 

“Old colleague?” 

Li Chuhan nodded indifferently. “He has resigned now.” 

“I see.” 

The short-haired man nodded and extended his hand toward Lin Yi. 

“Hello, I’m Fu Chaoyang, the director of the Cardiology Surgery 
Department of Yanjing Union Medical College. I used to be classmates 
with Chuhan.” 

“Awesome, I was her deputy director at Huashan.” 

“Um…” 

Fu Chaoyang paused, not expecting Lin Yi to say this. 

At this moment, everyone in the room focused their attention on Fu 
Chaoyang. 

As one of the top hospitals in Huaxia, anyone who could become a 
department director there must have some skills. 

Moreover, he was so young and good-looking. This was really rare. 



“You guys can continue listening to the lecture here. We’re leaving.” 

Li Chuhan packed her things and prepared to leave with Lin Yi. 

To her and Qiao Xin, eating with Lin Yi was much better than eating 
here. 

“Chuhan, are you leaving? We still have another tour later.” 

“I am familiar with all the equipment here, so I won’t be sticking around,” 
Li Chuhan said lightly. 

“Weren’t we discussing the problem regarding the post-heart transplant 
rejection just now? I just chatted with Mr. Miller about this problem. 
Some of his answers inspired me greatly. I was just about to talk to you 
about this.” 

“No need, I’ll ask Lin Yi later.” Li Chuhan said, “He’ll help me answer this 
question.” 

“Isn’t he your former colleague? He’s already resigned, so how can he 
discuss this with you?” 

“Can’t former colleagues discuss this?” 

Fu Chaoyang looked at Lin Yi, “Mr. Lin, where are you working now?” 

Fu Chaoyang was suspicious of Lin Yi’s identity. 

If this person was working in another large international hospital, there 
was nothing he could say. 

However, he was so young. He probably did not have the ability to work 
in a world-renowned hospital. 

“Me?” Lin Yi said, “I quit my job to become a streamer.” 

“Streamer?” 



After learning of Lin Yi’s identity, everyone in the room was very 
surprised. 

He used to be a doctor, but now he was a streamer. Wasn’t this leap a 
little too big? 

Moreover, being able to become a doctor at Huashan Hospital in 
Zhonghai was amazing. Why did he now have to work in an industry that 
was not respected? 

Could it be that he was fired because of his medical ethics? 

This seemed possible. 

Fu Chaoyang laughed. “Chuhan, your colleague is now working as a 
streamer. If you discuss such a complicated problem with him, he 
probably won’t understand it.” 

“Lin Yi is an outstanding cardiac surgeon. His knowledge and 
professionalism exceed mine. It’s not a problem for him to discuss these 
questions.” 

“But he can’t compare to Mr. Miller, right?” Fu Chaoyang said. 

“I just discussed this problem in depth with Mr. Miller and got a 
professional answer. I really don’t think there’s a need to discuss it with 
him.” 

“What are you talking about?” Lin Yi said. 

“If you want to show off, show off to yourself. Why do you have to insult 
me? Don’t provoke me.” 

“Mr. Lin, you’ve misunderstood. I don’t mean anything else by this. I’m 
just stating the facts,” Fu Chaoyang said. “Do you think these words are 
very harsh?” 

“The truth is,” Lin Yi pointed at Miller, “even he doesn’t compare to me, 
but you still want to force this matter.” 



As soon as these words were spoken, the entire venue was in an uproar, 
and they shot looks of disdain and rejection over. 

Mr. Miller was a Nobel Prize winner and a big shot in the pharmaceutical 
industry. 

He was actually questioning Mr. Miller’s ability! 

Did he want to be chased out? 

Yan Ci crossed her arms over her chest and frowned slightly. 

Just now, he was still a little unsure of the other party’s identity, but now 
she was certain. 

His tone was exactly the same as that male streamer’s. 

It was probably very difficult to find two people in the world who spoke so 
similarly. 

After a short moment of surprise, everyone’s eyes fell on Miller, hoping 
that he would chase this man out. 

Medical science was very rigorous. There was no room for such a 
person to spout nonsense! 

However, Miller unexpectedly shrugged and said, 

“The person standing in front of you is Mr. Lin Yi. He’s the head of the 
research and development centre. His achievement in the medical field 
are higher than you think. My ability is indeed inferior to Mr. Lin.” 

 


